## YUBA-SUTTER RIGHT TO LIFE COMMITTEE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING July 14, 2015

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Maureen Guth Heather Pugh Jenna Walters John Guth Mike Pugh

# **CALL TO ORDER:**

Maureen called the meeting to order at 7:08pm. She also stated she restocked the brochures in the St. Isidore vestibule. She will send the Word of Life for August and September to Deacon Rojo and Ray Buttacavoli.

## **OPENING PRAYER:**

Jenna led the opening prayer.

## **APPROVAL OF MINUTES:**

Motion was m/s/c to approve the minutes of June 9, 2015.

## TREASURER'S REPORT:

John reported we have \$441.82 in the bank. We paid \$25 to AWF, \$150 to Ambassador, \$35 to Postmaster for returned Newsletters, and \$100 to cover the insurance for the fair booth. A deposit was made in the amount of \$190.

John contacted the IRS and learned that we are no longer a 501(3)c organization. John will file the application again which he believes will be granted retroactively.

# **WEBSITE UPDATE:**

Mike Pugh handed out the website statistics pages which showed we had 832 visits to the website in July. Our top pages viewed were our about page, Newsletters, Minutes, and lifelinks.

# MAGAZINES/BOOKS/AMBASSADOR ARTICLE:

Maureen spoke with the radio station and reminded them that we had cancelled the radio spots.

Maureen gave Heather the latest Life Issues Institute for possible articles in the Ambassador.

#### **MONTHLY VIGIL:**

The vigil will be held on Wednesday the 29<sup>th</sup> from 2pm-3:30pm. Heather will send out an email notification and Maureen will contact Karen Mullen.

## YUBA-SUTTER FAIR:

Jenna brought the flowers with baby pictures and butterflies for use at our booth that she and her mother made. We may try to have wording up at the fair to go along with the pictures.

Maureen contacted the fair office and was shown where our booth will be located. She reminded them that we paid for a corner location and asked to be relocated. She was told they will contact another vendor and see about switching our booths.

Mike and Heather will not be at the fair workers evening. Jenna will bring snacks and napkins. Maureen will bring bottled water. Gary Tindel knows how to work the tv and DVD combo in the dining room and Maureen will contact him to assist in running the DVD.

Heather made up the petition for the fair which is requesting that Planned Parenthood be defunded. Heather will print out 30 pages of the petition for use at the fair.

# **NEWSLETTER:**

We had a rather large number of Newsletters which were returned as undelivered. Heather will go through them to correct the ones she can and delete from the mailing list the ones she cannot.

# **MISCELLANEOUS:**

Heather will send the information regarding the number of daily abortions via email to John so the cards for the game at the fair can be made up-to-date.

# **ADJOURNMENT/CLOSING PRAYER**

Our next meeting will be on September 2nd at 7:00pm. The fair workers evening will be on July 23<sup>rd</sup>.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:03p.m. and closed with a prayer led by John.

Respectfully submitted, Heather Pugh, YSRTL Secretary